
Dear student, 

we inform you about the provisions on exams and graduation exams approved during the last session of 

the Academic Senate on November 15th, 2021. 

The Academic Senate has decided that the current provisions regarding the exams and graduation will 

remain in force until 31 December 2021. (Articles 3 and 4 of the Rector's Decree available at the following 

link: https://web.unipv.it/wp-content/uploads /2021/08/Decree- Rector-in-actuation-DL-111-del-

2021_prot.pdf) 

Starting from January 1st, 2022 and until new provisions, the following applies: 

1) oral and written exams are held in presence; 

2) the Professor and the student may agree, by way of exception, to take the oral exams online; 

3) the student who, due to the limitations related to Covid, has a certified impediment, outside her/his 

control, to participate in the face-to-face exam has the right to sit it online in the modality decided by the 

Professor; 

4) graduation exams are usually held in person however may be exceptionally authorized by the 

Department Director or by the Faculty President to be carried out online; 

5) the student who, due to the limitations related to Covid, has a certified impediment, outside her/his 

control, to participate in the face-to-face graduation exam has the right to sit it online. 

We also remind you that only a number of people appropriate to the standard capacity of the classroom 

can attend the graduation sessions. 

Finally, please remember that access to university facilities is subject to the possession of the Covid-19 

green certification or the vaccination exemption certificate. 

We wish you a good continuation of the academic year. 

Kind regards, 

 

Silvana Rizzo - ProRector of Didactics 

 

Elisabetta Rocca - Coordinator of the Working Group on Didactics 

 


